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A wonderful setting for our first ever in-person MSC Rochford Share Zone (meeting ) as we continue to grow. As we found ourselves in the right place it was great to have some informal conversations about how learning can be different but very beneficial for different young people. 
Once we started the formal meeting our first conversation was about the things that would make accessing school or an alternative provision easier. This resulted in comments such as: 
· Not as many loud sounds – a bit of quiet space
· No ringing bells
· Being able to be yourself
· Having things on your terms
· Having people around you who understand you
· Being outdoors
· Sharing similar experiences
· Less pressure on uniform 
· More autonomy over learning
· Starting the school day later
· Celebrating things like birthday’s and achievements
Such interesting perspectives from different types of experiences! 
During our break different hobbies were shared and it was great to see some similarity across the 2 groups. Next up we discussed online safety and what would help young people to feel safer online: 
· Advice on keeping a cool head
· Know where to report things
· Making sure your security is good such as passwords
· Be careful about SPAM emails
· Leave things if you feel threatened 
· Stricter age restrictions where you need to prove identity 
· Better advice around cyber bullying 
Lots of different perspectives once again and we will be looking at what comes back from across Essex. 
Our final discussion point was around ADHD which was chosen as a focus topic in 2024. There were two parts to this question focusing on what the group would like to know about ADHD and how we could raise more awareness. Lots of suggestions including: 
· We should focus on positives
· Don’t just presume somebody who has ADHD will act in a certain way
· Plan something that links ADHD and mental health awareness
· It’s a double-edged sword – it can be positive and negative
· Aim to have some awareness on the national curriculum
Some great suggestions in terms of awareness raising and there was also some personal experience of ADHD shared in the room too. Our final job was to choose a star of the meeting which as always was very tricky but it went to someone who can into room not really knowing what the expect to giving some really great life advice to the whole room! The star of this meeting was Tyler from RAW learning! 
Next meeting: Tuesday 24th June, 10am – 12pm – Venue TBC – if you would like to host the next meeting please let me know ASAP

